

Ottawa, August 8, 1941.

Dear Mr. Brisebois:

I had thought of taking Violet Douglas to Toronto with me, but as her sister is going to be married on Labour Day this cuts Violet out. Emily Regis has been such a good worker and is such a nice little thing that I would like to have her come instead. Would you mind speaking to her about this and telling her that she could come with Rita on the 21st, to arrive in Toronto that evening. I am anxious to know about this immediately as I have to send in a list of the names for passes etc. so please write not later than Monday the 11th. I am going to Toronto to get things set up the end of the week and will have to make necessary arrangements for transportation requisitions etc. before that.

I believe Miss Foisy has decided not to consider remaining in Caughnawaga. I wonder what her real reasons are. If I do not get a suitable person I am not going to continue the weaving under present conditions.

Miss Foisy says the looms will not be clear on the 15th. Probably the girls would be willing to work until the 20th in order to get everything finished up and empty the looms.

There has been a little delay in putting through a voucher to cover Miss Foisy's pay, but she should get her cheque for July next week some time, and then when you let us know how late in the month of August she works, to clear the looms, she will be paid for the length of time she has been working.

I will write Eunice separately as I will need to have her in Toronto a few days ahead to set up warp for the Exhibition. I have just returned from Toronto this morning and have not had time to figure out what day I want her to come.

Yours very truly,

Kms

In Charge
Handicraft Section.

F. Brisebois, Esq.,
Indian Agent,
Caughnawaga, Quebec.